
AUGUST 2024 NEWSLETTER
Thank you for taking the time to read and learn about how God is

transforming lives through GGFAN! God bless you!

MESSAGE FROM SIMON

Dear Simon,

.Thanks to your compassion and
generosity, we can continue our
vital work in building a stronger,
more connected community by
sharing God's love with many
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people. Your dedication to
helping us realize our vision and
fulfill our mission is truly inspiring,
and we are immensely grateful.
With your continued support, we
are expanding our reach and
bringing positive change to even
more lives.

We have received a brand-new
bus to help ease the transport of
our Little Lambs Academy students and staff. A bus that will not only ease the
transport but lower the cost of transportation hence more funds for the
development of the institution. Our children can enjoy road trips to different sites
in Kenya for educational purposes and competitions.

We are providing care to vulnerable children and we have admitted sixteen new
children to our rescue center. We are equipping church leaders with skills to
transform lives where thirty-nine students will be graduating with certificates and
diplomas on 9th August 2024. We are grateful for your kindness in feeding the
families in Samburu villages. Thank you for providing a glimpse of hope to
these dear ones!

Our dear American friends, we want to express our heartfelt gratitude for the
incredible warmth, generosity, and open-hearted welcome you extended to us
during our recent journey to the United States. Your genuine hospitality and
kind gestures truly made our visit unforgettable, enriching it with countless
precious moments and meaningful conversations. We look forward to continue
working with you to transform even more lives. Julius and I are forever grateful
for your love and kindness!

We are happy to continue working with you in transforming even more lives
together. Thank you for your love, your kindness, and your dedication to making
the world a better place! God bless you our brothers and sisters!

MISSION TO THE
UNREACHED

Relief Feeding in Samburu

In June 2024, the Samburu



Food Distribution in a Samburu village. County Nkalup Vision (SCNV)
distributed relief food to over
eighty villages, benefiting

hundreds of vulnerable villagers. Generous donors from the United States
provided a grant of $30,000, which was used to provide thirty-seven tons of
maize, over sixteen tons of beans, and rice to households in Samburu and
Turkana.

Read More...

The Njuguna Family.

The Njuguna's House Project

Moving to the mission field has not
been easy for missionary Julius
Njuguna's family, as they have had to
struggle to obtain water, education,
and other necessities. The family has
rented houses from place to place
due to the requirements of their
missionary work. This has been
challenging for their children, who
have had to let go of their social lives
and friends.

The family is kindly reaching out for assistance with both financial contributions
and prayers to aid in the completion of their three-bedroom house and guest
rooms project. This project holds significant importance as it is anticipated to
have a positive impact on their lives and will also facilitate increased visits to the
region.

Read More...

Pastor Henry leading a discipleship class in Dispai Village.

Church Planting in
Marsabit

We acknowledge the Almighty
God for His purpose and plan
over mankind. He has
established the churches and
preaching points in the Marsabit
region. Lolukushu, one of our

churches in Marsabit, has been doing very well. The church, led by missionary
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Henry Wachira and his wife Lydia Muthoni, has been very active in evangelism
using videos and audio bibles. They have also been reaching out to schools
through pastoral program instructions (PPI).

Read More...

HOTGS Cohort children (front) and their caregivers.

MERCY MINISTRY

HOTGS 2024 Cohorts

The Home of the Good Shepherd
(HOTGS) welcomed sixteen new
children into the family on June
29, 2024. This aligns with our
mission to provide care,
development, and support for
orphaned and vulnerable children
in society. Some of the children
will be residing at HOTGS, while others will receive support while living with
their caregivers.

Read More...

Regional training by Jane Wangui (far left).

August Ag Report 2024

Our agricultural department is
committed to promoting self-
sustainability through practical
training and comprehensive
education. We aim to empower
individuals to engage in
sustainable agricultural practices
and promote environmental
stewardship.

Read More...

EDUCATION

Blessed Beyond
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The new LLA bus.

Measure!

We are beyond words for
what the Lord has done for
Little Lambs Academy
(LLA). We had been in
prayers because of the high
cost we have incurred due
to hiring a bus. The Lord
has indeed remembered us
and through our donors, we
now celebrate the blessings of a new bus. The bus came at the opportune time
when the prices of petrol were high due to the inflation that had affected our
nation. We could barely afford to ferry our learners from far distances without
doubling the transport cost to cater for the fuel. This led to the loss of seventy
students who could not afford this high cost of transport.

Read More...

Watch the Video!

PRAYER ITEMS

Thank God for the:
▪ Successful

U.S.
visit
by
Bishop
Simon
and
Reverend
Julius.

▪ All
our
partners
and
friends
who
support
our
mission
and
vision.

https://ggfanministries.org/news/f/blessed-beyond-measure
https://youtu.be/LC0hZKr6uE8


▪ Acquisition
of
the
new
bus
for
Little
Lambs
Academy.

▪ Successful
end
of
the
second
academic
term.

▪ The
new
cohort
of
HOTGS
children
admitted
last
month.

Pray for:
▪ GGFAN

Conference
from
August
14-
17
in
Lchamus
Region.

▪ U.S.
visitors
who
will
be
traveling
for
the
annual
conference.

▪ The
LLA/HOTGS
children
as



they
start
their
school
holiday.

▪ The
new
cohort
of
HOTGS
children
and
their
caregivers.

▪ The
mission
work
ongoing
in
Marsabit
by
Pastor
Henry
and
his
wife
Lydia.

▪ All
the
missionaries
in
different
parts
of
the
world.

▪ Vulnerable
families
and
children
in
Kenya
and
the
world.

▪ The
GGFAN
Leadership
team,
pastors,
staff,



and
congregants.

Would you like to join and support what God is doing through our ministry for 
the glory of His great name? Click here to learn how you can help.

Donate

To stay updated with our latest news, please visit our website today!

Click here to chat with us on WhatsApp!
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